Minutes of a Regular meeting held on December 14, 2021, by
the Seeley Union School District Board of Trustees

SEELEY UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT
1812 W. RIO VISTA
SEELEY, CALIFORNIA

A. ATTENDANCE

1. Meeting called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Board President, Carlos Gomez.
2. Members Present: all.
3. Members Absent: none.

B. GENERAL FUNCTION
1. Public Comment Session: none.

C. CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS
1. Approved the minutes of the Regular Board Meeting held November 16, 2021.

2. Approved the November 2021 payroll.
3. Approved the November accounts payable.
4. Accepted donations in the amount of $300 from Harold Harris and Ellen Kingsley.

Motioned by Member Cantu, seconded by Member Burton. Motion carried 5-0.

D. GENERAL FUNCTION

1. Went into closed session at 5:04 p.m.
a) Public Employee Appointment or Employment pursuant to Government Code

Section 54957
2. Reported out of closed session @ 5:34 p.m. - NO ACTION TAKEN

E. ACTION ITEMS

1. Approved Educator Effectiveness Block Grant Plan.

2. Approved the 2021-22 First Interim Period Budget Report and Positive
Certification.

3. Approved the revised classified hourly schedule effective January 1, 2022, in order
to comply with the changes to the minimum wage laws in California.

F. COMMUNICATION

1. Superintendent’s Report
Mrs. Ellis discussed Covid-19 related updates. A vaccination clinic will be held in the Seeley

School gym on November 30, 2021.
A mask mandate has returned to California beginning Wednesday, December 15%, through

January 15%.



As of now, Seeley resident metrics consist of 7 active cases with a total of 269 cases. A total of
254 people have fully recovered.

ELPAC testing will begin in February of 2022. We currently have 196 EL students to assess in
the spring. One student will be taking the alternative ELPAC, which is going through field
operations. These will be taking place in-person.

CAASPP testing will begin in March 2022 for all 3-8 graders. ELA and math assessments will
be taken. 5th and 8 grade will take the CAS'I- Science assessment. Our current Independent
Study students will start.

Tomorrow will be our Winter Luncheon for staff and the Board. It will be held in the cafeteria
beginning at 1:30 p.m.

2. Principal’s Report

Mr. Aguilera mentioned that the school had celebrated November Student of the Month and was
available for everyone to watch in Class Dojo.

Teachers are continuing their professional development in writing with ICOE and will begin a
second round after Winter Break.

The PTO will be putting on another Light Parade through Seeley on Thursday, December 16%
beginning at 5:30 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT:
Meeting adjourned at 6:35 p.m.

NEXT REGULAR MEETING TO BE HELD: January 11, 2022 at 5:00 p.m.

BOARD PRESIDENT CLERK TO THE BOARD



